
Dear José, 
 
It was wonderful to read about you in that newspaper “Byrn Mawr News” that the 
Collage sends to us. I am so happy that the University of Barcelona gave you such a 
high honour and that dictionary and your other books. I am just full of smiles. 
We haven’t been to Philadelphia since I last saw you, but I do hope there will be some 
excuse to come up this spring. I have a nice at Byrn Mawr as a freshman. From what I 
understand she loves it. Her name is Deborah Li. 
We are fine. I think I have finally found a journal for a paper I wrote on Lao Tzu. Zygon 
wants me to relate it to some contemporary scientific findings. One of the references 
thought it was “beautiful”! Well! 
H.K.’s job is getting more and more demanding. He went on a trade mission with the Lt. 
Governor to Japan in November. The remarks are rather slim, however. I am getting 
bored with my department and the students are realy bad except for about 30%. But I 
know I would be unhappier without a job and I still love philosophy from your first 
lecture until today and I expect tomorrow. I am riding horseback twice a week which I 
enjoy very much, even do some jumping although I am not too good at it. 
 
Hope to see you very soon. 
Devotedly, 
[Signatura] 
 
 
December 18, 1979 


